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FEBRUARY 2023 

“Together we Can” District 14-P 

Calendar of 

Events 

 

2/3 to 2/5—State 

Council Meeting 

 

2/7 to 2/9 FVDG/

DGE Seminar 

 

2/11—Leadership 

Symposium 

 

Fridays in Lent—

Fish Fry Honey 

Brook 

 
 



CONVENTION REGISTRATION 

LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 

DISTRICT 14 P CONVENTION 

APRIL 15, 2023 

HILTON GARDEN INN AT EXTON 

All attendees must register—Please print clearly:    Attendees: 

 

Main contact : ______________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

Club Name: ________________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

Address: ___________________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

City, State Zip: ______________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

Email address:_______________________________ _____________________________________ 

 

LUNCH (Backyard Grill Buffet– BBQ Chicken Breasts, Hot Dogs & Hamburgers, Macaroni & Cheese, 

Chips, Pretzels, Mixed Salad, Potato Salad) 

  

LUNCH _________ X $30.00 = $____________ 

     

           TOTAL DUE $____________ 

(Please note Attendee’s not having lunch) 

 

MAIL CHECKS PAYABLE TO: LCI District 14 P 

DT Paula Hilbert 735 East Philadelphia Ave, Boyertown, Pa 19512 

Phone: 484-941-1674 

Email: paulahilbert2@comcast.net 

(If you submit by email, no lunch reservation will be made until the check arrives) 

DEADLINE FOR RESERVATIONS—MARCH 31st 

 







       

BASKET RAFFLE at the District 14-P Convention  

         Saturday, April 15, 2023  

At the Hilton Garden Inn in Exton, PA  
 

 District 14-P is asking our Lions Clubs and any individual members to provide a 

basket for our Basket Raffle at the District Convention.    The basket should have a 

minimum value of $35.00.   Other items of equal value would also be 

great!   Please make sure your baskets are labeled with your Club's name or your 

name, and plan to have your basket at the Hilton Garden Inn by 7:30 am on Satur-

day, April 15th.     

Please let me know as soon as possible if you or your Club is planning to donate a 

basket.   You can email me at slinda970@aol.com or call me on 610-563-1841 (be 

sure to leave a message with your name and/or Club).  

Tickets for the basket raffle are only being sold at the District Convention.  All win-

ners must be present to win.   I hope to see you all there.   Thank you for your con-

sideration in making this District Convention the best one yet!  

Since there laws regarding alcohol, please do not place any alcoholic beverages 

(including wine) in your baskets.   

Attention all Clubs! 











Proposed     

District Governor’s 

Schedule 

2/1—Exeter 

2/2—Boyertown 

2/3 to 2/5—State 

Council Meeting 

2/8—Kimberton 

2/11—Leadership 

Symposium 

District 14-P - Lions e-District Houses  

Multiple District 14P Lions Clubs | Facebook  tissy2@comcast.net 

Happy February fellow Lions,     

There are a lot of exciting things that have happened 

this year. District 14-P had our peace poster winner 

win State and now her Drawing is at international 

level, let’s keep our fingers crossed. I am also excited to 
tell you that Avon Grove has 30 new Leo’s. I am filling 

the paperwork for a new branch club that will cover 

Thorndale, Downingtown, and Exton, we have 8 new members for that 
club and I am hoping it grows from there.  

Our District convention is approaching fast, it will be here before we 

know it. We have an amazing guest speaker, I really hope we have a 

great turnout to support our speaker so I am reaching out to every 
member to please come and show your support. Thank you. 

I am also pleased to announce that we officially have a 1st VDG Mike 

Hepner and a 2nd VDG Jane Rice, Jane will be attending RLLI in March.  

Well I am a little over half way through the year and I want to thank 

everyone for all of your support through everything. You all made me 
truly feel like family. I have learned a lot from the various clubs and am 

looking forward to learning more from the rest of the clubs. 

Respectfully submitted  

DG 

Chrissy 

(484) 752-0558 

https://www.e-district.org/sites/14p/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/299535637213861/


Greetings fellow Lions,     

This is the first time messaging you as First Vice District Governor.  I wish to 

thank all the PIDs, PCCs, PDGs, DG Chrissy, the Parkesburg Lions Club, and 

countless Lions for their support.  I greatly appreciate it.  Along with our DG 

and 2ndVDG Jane Rice, we were at the Red Lion Inn in Harrisburg Friday the 
3rd and Saturday the 4th of February at the MD-14 Council Meeting.  While 

there I received training and participated in a service project.  Monday 

February 6th I am flying out to St. Charles, Illinois and returning Friday for 
the FVDG / DGE Seminar in the Q-Center.   

I am really looking forward in serving you as District Governor.  I am hoping to visit as many 

clubs as possible before July, so I get to learn about your clubs and get to meet their members. 

Yours in service, 

FVDG Michael Hepner 

From PDG Art Pecht 

Fellow Lion’s I am looking for PDG pins for the following LIon’s, if you have them and are 

willing to give them to me for a project I am trying to complete please reach out to me. My 

contact information is the following: artpecht413@gmail.com or 484-680-4315. 

PDG Henry Hoffman, PDG Merlin Zimmerman, PID Abram Summers, PDG Kennell Summers, 

PDG Joseph Snook, PDG James McElfatrick, PDG Walter Welsh, PDG Elroy Gomez, PDG Don-

ald Spang, PDG Woodrow Yeingst, PDG Eugene Wheeler, PDG Larry Guth, PDG Thomas 

Sheetz, PDG James Buchanan, PDG John Stout, PDG William Barnes, PDG Anthony Kiaver, 

PDG William Locker, PDG William Potts, PDG Pat Kutz, PDG Gus Meyer.  

December 2022 was a busy month for both PDG Dave and me with the eyeglass collection 
program.   To begin with, on December 1, we delivered approximately 120,000 pairs of 
used glasses and sunglasses to the New Jersey Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center.  (This was 
previously reported in the January 2023 Lion Eyes.)  

Then on December 10, we met with some of the Lions from Zone 4B in the old Acme park-
ing lot in West Goshen.   Here, we received another 4,000 pairs of glasses.   Thank you, 
again, to Lion Toby for taking the lead in setting up this event.   Also, thank you to all the 
Lions who help make this event a huge success.    

On a final note, we are still looking for someone to take over the Eyeglass Recycling Pro-
gram for our District.    Please consider donating your time and energy to this wonderful 
and rewarding program.   

Thank you all, for supporting this worthwhile program.  

 Yours In Lionism,  

PDG Dave and Lion Linda Sampson  



 

Lions Clubs International Foundation 

      Half of our Lions year 2022 to 2023 is complete and here are our results so far.  As of January 23rd, 

fifteen of our District 14p Lions Clubs have donated a total of $11,975 to LCIF.  Our goal for this year is a little over 

$24,000.  So, a little less than half of our district Lions Clubs have donated close to half of our yearly goal.  

      The LCIF website listed grants that were awarded in the July to August period of this Lions year.  There 

were 64 grants awarded worldwide for a total of $3,932,485.  Here is a list of grants awarded in the United States 

during this time period: 

  Expand WEMA water line    $3000 

  Equipment for Children’s Hospital   $5899 

  Ice cream for first responders   $1961 

  “Stop the Bleed project”    $3000 

  K9 bullet proof vests    $973 

  Renovation of school courtyard (Leo project) $5000 

   (ADA Accessible) 

  Basketball court     $1000 

  Multi-use mobile screening unit   $100,000 

  Special Olympics event    $5000 

  Special Olympics event in Florida   $95,888 

 I do not have any further information on the above list of projects, but you can see that it is  a variety of 

projects accomplished by both Lions Clubs and a Leo Club with the assistance of our foundation. 

      Finally, February 15th is International Childhood Cancer Day and February is Childhood Cancer month.  

Our statewide Lions Clubs have been supporting the Four Diamonds Fund and Hershey Medical Center to help with 

costs for families with childhood cancer patients.  LCIF awards many grants to support our Lions Clubs with projects 

in this area. 

     Please support LCIF with both your club and personal donations. 

     Thank you. 

PDG David Hunsberger  

Lions Clubs District 14p LCIF Coordinator 



 

 

 
Welcome New Members! 

Kyle Bernet, Sponsor Jimmy Hopper to Amity Township 

Peter Leomporra, Sponsor Frederick Kroncke to Bally 

Brian Scott, Sponsor Lori Cushman to Coventry 

Lisa Balthaser, Sponsor Lisa Johnson to Hamburg 

Karen Holmes, Sponsor Robin McKenna to Parkesburg 

 

 

 

 

















I would encourage all Leo Clubs to nominate a Leo of the Year from your Club.  I know that 

all the Leo Clubs have that one special Leo that goes the extra mile.    

 

Please have your nominations for Leo of the Year to me by February 16th.. 

It says March 1st, but it has to go to the District by April 1st. 

See attached form. 

 Return the completed form to me and I will forward it to the District Governor.  

 

Thank You 

Lion Barry Marteny 

District Leo Representative. 

Avon Grove Lions Administrator 

aglionbarry@gmail.com 







The Avon Grove High School Leo Club held an Induction Ceremony and Installation of Offic-

ers at the High School.  District Governor Chrissy Smaltz presided over the ceremony.  Leo 

Liaison Lion Dave Priebe gave the opening remarks.  The Leo Club with the new members 

numbers 90 Leos  



Gavin Wysocki has been named the Avon Grove Lions Club Student of the Month for Janu-

ary from the Avon Grove High School.   He is the son of Keye and Debbie Wysocki of Lincoln 

University.  Gavin’s list of school activities includes Cancer Society, Chess Club, Frisbee 

Club, Lacrosse and REACT.  Gavin has been active in his community by participating in Ral-

ly for Red, Drive FORE Dylan, Fitness Friday, Prom, and wellness attendant at Jennersville 

YMCA.  Gavin has achieved High Honors and Distinguished Honors throughout High 

School.  Gavin plans to attend either Penn State University or the United States Naval Acad-

emy and pursue ROTC.  Mr. Kowalski is the teacher who has influenced him the most. 



“I want to be seen as me and not the blind lady,” said Cindy Lou, an individual with retinitis 

pigmentosa. Cindy Lou is one of several interviewees who have participated in the pro-

gram run by the Downingtown STEM Leo Club known as InSights. The purpose of this pro-

gram is to spread awareness and destigmatize visual issues to not only students in high 

school but also others around the world. At least, to those who are interested in watching 

the STEM Leo Club’s interviews on YouTube @STEM Leo Club! These interviews allow high 

school students in the Downingtown STEM Academy high school and other young volun-

teers of the STEM Leo Club to take an active role as an interviewer and ask relevant ques-

tions to facilitate a meaningful conversation. Like the name of the program, the STEM Leo 

Club hopes that this program can give others InSight into the issues that can often be faced 

by those who are blind and visually impaired. Besides the InSights program, STEM Leo 

Club organizes many other programs such as Gardening with the Blind at the CCABVI or 

hand sewing flowers of strength and hope for graduates in Guiding Eyes for the Blind, an 

organization that provides guide dogs. There’s an activity for everyone in the STEM Leo 

Club and we hope to create a worthwhile impact in our community through creative ways 

and inspire others to do so too.  



In Memoriam 

Lisa Angst Long—Avon Grove 

S Al Kutz—Coventry 

Donald Grider—Kutztown 

Richard Coldren—Shillington 

Robert Milliken, Jr.—Coatesville Requested by 

Wife Patricia 

Does your club have an     

upcoming event that you                                     

would like to have featured             

in Lion Eyes? 

Send your flyer or event 

info by the 26th to Lion 

Eyes Editor  

Michael Hepner at: 

lioneyes14p@gmail.com 


